
 

 

JOSLYN RECREATION CENTER NEWSLETTER MARCH 2025 

Our project to improve and refurbish our facility is 

continuing.  We’re in the process of refreshing the 

parking area with new paint and better visibility for 

handicapped parking, better lighting for nighttime 

visibility, and still to come:  more new signs planned and 

funded by the Lawn Bowls Club.  In February we replaced 

the Center’s aging water heater to provide ample hot 

water, added a new popular activity (Tai Chi), and made 

numerous other small less visible upgrades.  We should 

soon be able to measure current paid membership, 

which appears to be increasing.  Don’t forget your dues! 

 



We also have welcomed three NEW JOSLYN BOARD 

MEMBERS: 

 

Shelly Henderson, Secretary;  Bruce Nii, Treasurer;  and 

Jeff LaChance, 2dVP for Facilities.  You may know Shelly 

from Table Tennis Club, where she serves as President.   

She’s also on the board of the Scarecrow Festival and 

works at Antiques on Main.  Before retiring she taught 

business classes at Reedley Community College and 

served as an administrator at Dinuba High School.  Bruce 

recently retired from a Berkshire Hathaway company, 

Affordable Housing Partners Inc., where he served as a Sr 

VP for Asset Management.  He’s served as controller for 

several government and private enterprises, and now he 

will volunteer as Treasurer of Joslyn Center.  Jeff is a 

Marine Corps veteran, long time Lions Club Food 

Director, worked as a Cambria Firefighter and EMT, and in 

maintenance for 20 years at the Cavalier.  He’s really 

pitched in as facilities VP on our Board.  Thanks to these 

great volunteer Board Members! 

 



 

 

 

MARCH CLUB NOTES: 

 

 

POKER CLUB:  Enjoy fun and affordable poker in Cambria! 

Every Thursday at 6:15p in the Joslyn Conference Room 

its Dealer’s Choice poker.  There is a $5 or $25 buy-in for 

the evening—your choice of table.  Our monthly 

tournament will be Saturday March 15 at 6:15p in the 

Main Hall.  The game will be Omaha 8 with a $20 buy-in 

and $20 re-buys for a limited time.  Questions:  all Manya 

at 805.927.5000 cell/text. 

 

 

 

LION’S CLUB:  Meet and speak with representatives of 

many of Cambria’s non-profit groups.  It’s a perfect way 

to find ways to volunteer or learn about worthy causes 



(including the Joslyn Center!).  Open to All, and Free !  

Below is the poster for the event, which should be a great 

way to spend part of your Saturday! 

 

 

 



St. Patrick’s Day Greetings 
By Pat Burbank 

 

Join the Cambria Dance & Social Club for the St. Patrick’s 

Week dance, party, and potluck on Wednesday, March 26. 

The event will be held at the Joslyn Center (950 Main Street) 
from 5:30 to 8 p.m.  As is the club’s custom, everyone is 

welcome—singles as well as couples—and dance skills are 
not required. There will be live music, a great potluck, and a 

congenial group. 

Dress is casual but “Wearin’ o’ the Green” would be a great 

idea!  Reserve with your choice of dish to bring to Kristine 
Rendon Mettrick at kristinerendon@yahoo.com, or text 713-

301-4131    



SPIRIT DANCE:   No experience needed to enjoy a relaxing 

and enjoyable evening of spirit drumming and dance!  

Our Full Moon session this month will be Monday March 

10 at 6:30p in the Main Hall.  Bring your own rhythm 

maker, or borrow one of our loaners.  Bring your own 

refreshments and a small donation to the Joslyn Center. 

 

ROUGH WRITERS:  Anne Bennett, Susan Chase, Patrick 

England, John Lamb, Juan Luzuriaga,  Michele Okeen and 

Jennifer Smith will participate as authors in the Cambria 

Center for the Arts exhibit “Every Picture Tells a Story”  

this May/June.  Ted Siegler and John Lamb have  each 

completed their second novels—Ted’s “Millie’s Tale” and 

John’s “The Ties That Divide”.  Juan Luzuriaga was a 

presenter at this year’s San Francisco Writer’s 

Conference. 

 

 



 

 

CLEANUP CLUB in March is Table Tennis Club 

 

CONTACT US: 

ADDRESS:  950 Main St. Cambria California 93428 

PHONE:  805.927.3364 

EMAIL:  JoslynCenter@JoslynRec.org   

 

Join us at the Joslyn Center!  Dave Stiles, 2025 Bd 

President 

mailto:JoslynCenter@JoslynRec.org

